
 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 
County Executive 
 

Larry I. Slatky 
Executive Director 

December 30, 2022 
 
 
The Honorable Andrew Joyce 

Chairman, Albany County Legislature 

Legislative Clerk’s Office 

112 State Street, Suite 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

 

 

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

Shaker Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center (SPRNC) respectfully requests 

approval to bond for capital project “Shaker Place Garage and Parking Lot Extension”. 

The Shaker Place Garage and Parking Lot Extension is part of the Albany County 2023 

– 2027 Capital Plan approved via Resolution NO. 297 of 2022. The requested bonding 

amount is $9,295,000 for the project.  

 

The project scope includes construction of a new garage to house vehicles of Shaker 

Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center, creation of additional parking at the current 

Department of Public Works worksite, and demolition and site work to accommodate the 

building. The facility will be utilized by the Department of Public Works as well as 

Shaker Place and reimbursement will be sought for the portion utilized by Shaker Place. 

 

We respectfully request approval for the bonding of this project and if any additional 

information is required, please do not hesitate to contact me.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Larry I. Slatky  

Executive Director 

 

 

cc:  Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 


